At the Annual meeting of the Parish council held on Monday 16th May 2011 there were present, Mr G Wade, Mr S Rees, Mrs T Townend, Mr Phil Ball, Mr J Nichols, Mrs G Soanes, Mr R Leech , Mr J Blowers, Cllr Paul Ashdown, Cllr Colin Law, PCSO Sue Kershaw and 21 parishioners
Reports were read out by members from local groups and clubs. These included 1st Blundeston Scout group, Art Circle, Sunshine Club, Community Speedwatch, Charity Trustees, WI, Blundeston & District Local History Society, Royal British Legion, St Mary’s Church, Village Hall management committee, Blundeston Bowls club & Blundeston Brownies. This year we also welcomed the first report from the newly formed Blundeston in Bloom group. The chairman of the Parish council also read out his annual report. 

Apologies were received from Cllr Mike Barnard & PC Stranks
Approval of minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 21st March were approved and signed.

Declaration of Interests No interests were declared
Co-Option of New Councillors There were 3 vacancies available (1 for Blundeston & 2 for Flixton) Mr Paul Button, Mr Brian Shelton, Mrs Sharon Howchin, & Mr Mick Straw expressed an interest in being co-opted for the parish council. The chairman invited each candidate to introduce themselves & then voting took place. Mr Ffitch volunteered as independent teller & following the count the resulting vote was for Mr Paul Button, Mr Brian Shelton & Mr Mick Straw to stand. Thanks were passed onto Ms Howchin and the successful candidates were invited to join the meeting.
Declaration of Acceptance of office forms These were handed out to all councilors & completed & signed. The clerk also reminded councilors to send back their expenses forms by 6th June if they had not already done so. 
Clerks Report Update from the last meeting. The blocked storm water inlets along Flixton Road (near the weir) have been reported. A letter has been sent to a property in Short Road requesting them to trim back the overgrown bushes in their front garden. An e-mail has been received regarding the re-painting of faded road markings around the village. We have been advised by SCC that a blanket order for lining work is being placed for all north Lowestoft villages and hopefully our roads will be done soon.  
15 minutes for Parishioner input. A parishioner requested the possibility of more dog litter bins around the village. The clerk will make enquires as to cost.  The ducks signs near the Barkis meadow pond have unfortunately been vandalized. A parishioner reported a large swarm of bees was reported at the churchyard & concerns were raised over the proximity to the school. It was confirmed that the bees were successfully removed. It was questioned whether playground users were permitted to use the toilet facilities in the village hall when it was in use. It was decided that although they are not public toilets the facilities can be used provided permission from hall user is given. A poster will be placed in the foyer advising this.  It was reported that a large pothole had appeared at the top of cockshoot. This will be reported by SCC & the clerk. Mr Ffitch suggested it would be better to wait until we re-stock the village pond with fish due to the low level of water. Concerns were also raised over the outlet wall leaning onwards towards the pond. The clerk will make enquires to see who would be responsible for this. The slip road at the A12 junction has still not been resurfaced. The clerk advised this has been reported twice.  Cllr Law gave contact details for the department at SCC who would be able to help. 
Other Parish Business (Parish Councilors).  Mr Button asked what the situation is regarding the flooding on Lowestoft Road. Mrs Townend reported Anglian water has been to visit the site and cameras have been put down the drains. Work was still ongoing to resolve the problem. Mr Rees gave an update regarding some vandalism at the playground. A piece of walkway had been snapped and had been replaced. WDC have removed a post which had snapped off. Waveney Norse will supply a quote to replace the post and ply- wood. Also one of the benches has been ripped out and revealed metal spikes. Also reports of anti-Social behavior at the skate park.  A local land owner reported youngsters crossing his field between the playground and the skate park and was concerned about problems when he sprays the crops. Mr Blowers also reported seeing adults playing football with children in the crops. The clerk will report all of the above to PCSO Kershaw. Mr Leech reported the newly planted hedge on the corner of B1074 (near the Church Road Junction) was starting to impact the view on what is already a dangerous bend. Cllr Law will follow up. Mr Ball thanked everyone who helped with the village litter pick. There were approx 20 volunteers & 30 bags in total were collected. Mr Nichols reported the small goal posts have been inspected & condemned & was no longer available for use. Mrs Soanes reported the new bench is finished & looks fantastic but needs to be painted to finish it off. It was agreed to ask the prison to go ahead & paint it, Mrs Soanes will purchase the paint. Brian asked when the playground equipment would be mended as the children’s holidays were coming up & it would need to be done before the holidays. Mr Rees advised he is hoping this will be done by then.   
Police Report.  Report for April plus AGM updates. There were 4 recorded crimes. 2 related to HMS

1 burglary investigation still on going. 1 Driving with excess alcohol. Also report was the theft of a taxi sign from a vehicle in Lound Road. During the past year I have dealt with several issues and tried to solve them. The parking at the school- Permission was kindly given by The Plough for parents to park here & walk up the school ,sadly only a couple of parents use the Plough & walk the short distance. I received complaints from parents of vehicles turning round in the school gates & parking on the zigzags. I have spoken to a couple of residents as the children safety is paramount & the road is so narrow. At times over 50 cars were parked along Church road, a voluntary one way scheme has been suggested taking in Pound Lane. This is going to be reviewed again in July as with the intake of more children the traffic will only increase. Reports were received of a vehicle parking on the pavement each time I patrolled all was in order except a couple of working vans that were unloading material. Again as most years I receive complaints from residents in The Loke of motorbike nuisance referring to speed and noise, I spoke to youths in the village & the problem seems to be resolved at the moment. Not so many youths use the skate park but it’s still a good asset. We received a complaint that a party had spilled over in to the road, causing stress and alarm to residents. Police did attend and speak with the owner of the property. I have reported less fly tipping but can only praise W.D.C for their prompt action. CSW have sent their own report and on behalf of Suffolk police I thank all the volunteers for giving up their valuable spare time to make rural North Lowestoft a safer place to live. Brownies, guides, the prison, the school and all clubs in the village continue to have very good relationship with Suffolk police we ask that all residents report anyone or anything suspicious on 01986 835100 & help make Blundeston & Flixton a safe & lovely village to live in. 
District Councillor Annual Report Received by Cllr Paul Ashdown. Most problems that occurred during the past 12months have been caused by adverse weather conditions with snow leading to flooding in some areas. Traffic from the school is still an ongoing problem & hopefully we will find a satisfactory answer. The Lothingland School site has still not been resolved although the site will be used for the benefit of local communities. Blundeston entered the ‘Suffolk Village of The Year’ competition in 2010 & won the regional heat & then did very well in receiving a special award for their Millennium Green. The prize was put to good use & Blundeston in Bloom was formed. I hope this will encourage more community spirit & it just shows what a great place Blundeston is to live. Fly tipping still went on at the fruit farm entrance but the new fence has made it more difficult to leave rubbish. Thanks to Mike Daniels & his team for responding quickly when requested. The village litter picks went well & WDC in conjunction with Waveney Norse provided equipment and then removed all the rubbish from the Village Hall. Blundeston Village quiz was well attended in November & thanks were passed to Geraldine & Janita Baily for organizing the event. Post election WDC is going to have some interesting times & I hope that all the good work achieved over the last few years will continue & I look forward to serving you all for another four years. Many thanks to you all for giving me that opportunity. Concerns have been received from parishioners concerning the planning request for the Red Lion site. Cllr Ashdown advised that it will be called before committee on 7th June. A request had been made to clear up the Walton garage site & make it more presentable. Nothing can be forced however but the land owner has been spoken to & has advised this will be done. Plans may be confirmed next year. Mr Rees advised anyone can look on WDC website to view all planning applications and comments can be made online by completing an online form.
County Councillor Annual Report. Cllr Law reported. SCC was frozen for 2011/12 & still has major financial challenges going forward as we look to make a saving of £125m over the CSR period. New leader Mark Bee has been appointed for the Conservative group. Beccles waste site remain open funded in the short term by WDC, but progress is being made in reaching an agreement with a private contractor to take over the running of the site. Chief executive Andrea Hill is on extended leave whilst an investigation is carried out into whistle blowing complaints against her from staff. Mike Barnard & I have submitted on behalf of Oulton Broad Community Services an expression of interest to run Oulton Broad library. A public meeting has been arranged for 14th June at Oulton Broad Library at 7pm. A new local Enterprise partnership has been set up between Norfolk & Suffolk called NewAnglia. Board members have been selected & appointed. A broadband bid has been submitted to BDUK for funding to upgrade to super fast broadband throughout Suffolk. We are hoping to be awarded £20m to allow this project to go forward.
Each councillor has been allocated £11,315 locality budget to support projects for capital works. Mr Nichols suggested discussing at the next meeting a fence to be purchased from this budget. Three quotes would need to be sought.  B1074/ Church Road junction will commence 2012. Reconfirmed white lines programme will be placed for North Lowestoft Villages & work will commence soon.
Appointment of New Clerk. An application and CV was received from Mrs Maria Ball. It was decided unanimously to appoint Mrs Ball as the new clerk from 1st June. Mr Nichols also advised a pay rise in relation to inflation.
Approval of Audit ( sections 1 & 2) These were approved and signed
Millennium Beacon Update Delayed until next meeting.
Parish telephone boxes Mr Nichols updated. He is still in talks with BT over who is responsible for the disconnection of the telephone boxes which will cost approx £300 for each box. Update continues next meeting.   
Village Website Next meeting
Planning No plans were received
Finances The following finances were approved. Mrs Karen Rees (Clerks salary Apr-May) and 1/3 telephone £220.00. Aon Insurance Renewal £2302.09, WJ Jermy Annual Rent for Playing Field £300.00
Correspondence SALC – 2 x copies of The Local Councillor magazine. Waveney Norse – Certificate for litter pick.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 2120. The next meeting will be the AGM & will be held on Monday 20th June at 730pm
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